
144 THE WILSON BULLETIN . Vol. 87, No. 1 

SUGGESTIONS TO AUTHORS 

Manuscripts.-Manuscripts intended for publication in The Wilson Bulletin should be 

neatly typewritten, double-spaced (especially tables and “literature cited”), with at least 

3 cm margins all around, and on one side of good quality paper. Do not use eraseable 

typing paper. All pages should be numbered. Two copies should be submitted. Xero- 

graphic copies are acceptable if they are clearly readable and on good quality paper. 

Copies on heavy, slick paper, as used in some copy machines, are not acceptable. 

Tables.-Tables are expensive to print and authors should consider carefully whether 

or not a table is really necessary or adds to the paper. Tables should be designed so as 

to be narrow and deep rather than wide and shallow. Double space all entries in tables, 

including titles. Do not use vertical rules. Tables should be typed on separate sheets and 

placed at the end of the MS. 

Figures.-All illustrations should be prepared (particularly insofar as the lettering 

goes) so as to be readable when reduced in size. The final size will usually be 11.4 cm 

wide. Illustrations larger than 22 X 28 cm will not be accepted, and these should be 

reduced photographically before submitting. Legends for all figures should be typed on a 

separate sheet. Photographs should be clear, of good contrast, and on glossy paper. Draw- 

ings should be in India ink on good drawing board, drafting paper, or blue-lined graph 

paper. All lettering on drawings should be done with a lettering instrument or the equiva- 

lent. Designate the top of each illustration and identify (on the back in soft pencil) with 

author’s name, and figure number. Submit 2 duplicates or readable xerographic copies of 

each figure so that originals don’t have to be sent to the reviewers. 

Sty/e and Formnt.-For general matters of style in preparing a scientific article authors 

should consult the “CBE Style Manual,” 3rd Ed., Am. Inst. Biol. Sci., Washington, D.C. 

1972. All MSS should be submitted in the general format used in recent issues of the 

Bulletin. Avoid footnotes, and avoid more than 2 levels of subject subheadings. Except 

in rare circumstances lead papers should be followed by a summary, not to exceed 10% 

of the length of the paper. Summaries should be informative when standing by themselves. 

Most units should be given in the metric system, and compound units should be given in 

one-line form (i.e. cm-sec~2). The continental system of dating (21 March 1972) and the 

24 hour clock (09:OO and 22:OO) should be used. 

References.-In long MSS, if more than 5 papers are cited, these should be included in a 

terminal “Literature Cited” section. Include only references actually cited, and include 

only material available in the open literature (“In-house” technical reports and the like 

should not be cited). The style of citation can be obtained from recent issues of the 

Bulletin. For abbreviations of periodical names use the list given in the most recent issue 

of “BIOSIS,” Bioscience Information Service, Philadelphia, Pa. If in doubt, do not abbre- 

viate serial names. All references in “General Notes” and in long papers containing fewer 

than 5 references should be cited internally e.g. (James, Wilson Bull. 83:215-236, 1971) or 

James (Wilson Bull. 83:215-236, 1971). 

Nomenclature.-Common names and technical names of birds should be those given in 

the 1957 A.O.U. Check-list (and such supplements as may appear) unless justification is 

given for departing from this list. For bird species in Middle and South America the 

Bulletin uses the common names appearing in Eisenmann, “Species of Middle American 

Birds,” 1955 and Meyer de Schauensee “The Species of Birds of South America,” 1966. 

Common names of birds should be capitalized. 

This issue of The lViZson Bulletin was published on 26 March 1975. 


